FROM LEARNING FAIR COORDINATOR...

Norlyn Legler

The third marking period has just begun at W.H.S. This gives each student the opportunity to bring forth their knowledge and creativity to be displayed by completing a project for the second annual Learning Fair from 1:00 p.m-4:00 p.m., on Saturday, March $10^{\rm th}$. It will be a great chance for all parents and community members to see first hand the talent and knowledge that exists in and among all three school levels at Williamson.

Projects from the high school traditionally have been representations from foreign language, English, technology, math and science. By inviting students to work on this type of project from their interest subject area, we are encouraging everyone to meet one of the requirements of the current New York State Learning Standards.

In regards to meeting the Learning Standard requirement, we are targeting 10th grade as the time to complete this project. The Learning Standard for math, science, and technology (MST) is inclusive of a provision to complete a project that integrates the learning in these three areas. Students will be able to complete a part of their curriculum area and participate in the ribbon awarding Learning Fair.

Again, this is a chance to be creative and have fun while you are studying! Encourage your son or daughter to take part in the Learning Fair, March 10th.□

FROM THE NURSE'S OFFICE...

Cynthia Showman, R.N.

Spring sports sign-up sheets will be posted from January 29 – February 2. Any student in the high school interested in playing a Spring Sport should sign up! Physicals will be given on Tuesday, February 27th. Health

History/Sports approval forms will be handed out and are due back to the nurse by Friday, February 16th. ALL students who will be playing a spring sport are required to have this form filled out and returned to the Health Office.

Also, all students going on the AFS trip from February 8th-11th, must return a completed **Medication and Medical Update Form** to the nurse on Monday, February 5th. This MUST be done in order to attend the trip. Thank you!□

WILLIAMSON SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL Winter Sports Schedule

Boys Basketball		
Feb. 1	@ Lyons	6/7:30
Feb. 7	@ Red Creek	6/7:30
Feb. 9	Clyde-Savannah	6/7:30
Feb. 15	NR - Wolcott	6/7:30
Girls Basketball		
Feb. 2	@ Gananda	6/7:30
Feb. 5	East Rochester	6/7:30
Feb. 8	@ Marion	6/7:30
Feb. 14	@ Clyde-Savannah	6/7:30
Wrestling		
Feb. 1	Dundee & B-Kearney	5:30
Feb. 6	South Seneca	6:30
Feb. 10	Newark JV Tournament	10:00
Feb. 17	Sectionals @ East Roch.	TBA
Feb. 18	Sectionals @ East Roch.	TBA
Feb. 24	State Qualifier	TBA
Feb. 25	State Qualifier	TBA

SCHEDULES SUBJECT TO CHANGE!!!

February 6 Order graduation announcements (\$25.00 deposit) February 13 Mandatory Parents Meeting for seniors going on the senior trip May 5 Junior-Senior Prom

FROM THE LIBRARY...

Evaluating Web Resources

There is an enormous amount of informationsome worthwhile and some not so worthwhile on the Web. You need to evaluate what's out there! One of the first steps is to determine the extension domain that provides information about the authority and perhaps even the bias of the source. The following is a current list of the top-level domains on the Internet:

.com	commercial entity	
.edu	educational institution	
.gov	government agency or	
m314 S	department	
.mil	military organization	
.net	network resource	
.org	other type of organization,	
	usually not-for-profit	
.firm	businesses	
.store	online stores	
.web	Web-related organizations	
.arts	cultural and entertainment	
	organizations	
.rec	organizations emphasizing recreational activities	
info	organizations that provide	
.inio	information	
.nom	individuals who want to be	
4443	identified as such	

SNOWBOARD AND SKI CLUB

We have completed our 6 planned trips to Brantling. The participants were given a discount coupon from Brantling to continue their skiing snowboarding as long as the snow lasts. We are looking forward to our trip to Greek Peak Tuesday, February 20. Departure is 7:00 a.m., from the high school. We will be taking 2 buses. Each member was given information, and payment for tickets is due to Mr. Scott, Mrs. Osborn, or Mrs. Wilkinson by February 9.

FRANCE TRIP 2001



Reserve <u>Sunday morning</u>, <u>February 11</u>, at the Williamson Fire Department Women's Auxiliary Breakfast where the France Trip 2001 participants have been invited to serve you a delicious breakfast from 8:00 a.m. until noon. Cost is \$5.00 for adults, \$4.50 for Senior Citizens, \$3.50 for children 6-12, and children under 5 are free. French toast, pancakes, scrambled eggs, and beverage will be served.

ATTENTION PARENTS OF SENIORS

Important Graduation Information For Parents and Seniors...

Soon your son or daughter will graduate from Williamson Central School and you will want to share this happy occasion with family and friends.

Orders for caps and gowns, and "custom" designed announcements and accessories will be taken at school.

Order date: February 6th (Tuesday)

Time: A Place: C

All lunch periods Cafeteria

Parents Welcome!

No payment needed for cap and gown.

A complete package with information will be given to each student. Call 716-226-2000 with any questions you may have.

You're A Good Man, Charlie Brown



March 30 & 31, 2001

Tickets - \$5.00 in advance; \$7.00 at the door

Tickets will be on sale
in front of the High School Auditorium
Mondays and Wednesdays from
7:00-10:00 a.m. and
Saturdays from Noon to 2:00 p.m.
during the month of March.



January 18 2001

Dear President of the Class of 2001

This letter is to share information with you and the Class of 2001 about Rotary Camp Onseyawa. I would like to offer an opportunity to your fellow classmates to gain some "hands on" experience that may be helpful to them if they have plans to enter a field of study working with children.

Camp Onseyawa, sponsored by the Rotary clubs in Ontario, Seneca, Yates and Wayne counties, is a residential camp program for 9 - 16 year old children with disabilities. Located at Boy Scout Camp Babcock Hovey in Ovid, NY, Camp Onseyawa began over 40 years ago providing a "typical" camping experience to individuals who normally would not get the chance to go camping. Boating, swimming, handicrafts, musical performance, archery, ceramics, outdoor cooking and sleeping in a tent are just a few of the activities our campers have an opportunity to participate in at camp.

Each year it is a challenge to find individuals who are interested in working with our campers. We are looking for junior counselors (17 years old), counselors (18+ years old) and lifeguards (17+ years old) who are interested in gaining experience working with children with disabilities. For many of our past and current staff members their experience at camp has helped them make career decisions and assisted with their college studies.

This year our camp session is August 11th-25th. This includes our orientation and clean-up session. We do accept applications from people who are only able to work part time. Please feel free to make copies of the brochure and/or application which I have enclosed. If anyone has any questions they can reach me at the number listed below.

Thank you for your help.

Sincerely,

Mary Mundy-Director Rotary Camp Onseyawa 3471 Armington Road Palmyra, NY 14522 315-597-3814 mjmundy@juno.com

mlumay@juno.com

xc: Class Advisor